
October 13, 2022

Sent Via FedEx Overnight Shipping and Email 
Mike Pries, Dauphin County Board of Commissioners Chairman 
Chad Saylor, Dauphin County Board of Commissioners Vice Chairman 
George P. Hartwick, III, Dauphin County Board of Commissioners Secretary 
Dauphin County Commissioners Office 
2 South Second Street, 4th Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
mpries@dauphinc.org 
csaylor@dauphinc.org 
ghartwick@dauphinc.org 

Re: Prohibition on Political Activity in Fort Hunter Park 

Dear Commissioners: 

The Foundation for Individual Rights and Expression (FIRE)1 is deeply 
concerned by a recent incident in which Dauphin County Parks and Recreation 
Director Anthea Stebbins prohibited Pennsylvanians, including our clients Kevin 
Gaughen and Dave Kocur, from peacefully exercising their core First Amendment 
rights in Fort Hunter Park.  

Mr. Gaughen is a board member of Pennsylvania’s Keystone Party, a newly 
formed political party. Mr. Kocur is the Keystone Party’s candidate for 
Pennsylvania House District 104. On Saturday, June 11, 2022, Mr. Gaughen and 
Mr. Kocur arrived at Fort Hunter Park intending to collect signatures to place Mr. 
Kocur on the ballot for November’s general election. Two security guards 
approached Mr. Gaughen and Mr. Kocur and instructed them to leave the park 
because they were engaging in “political” activity. Mr. Gaughen and Mr. Kocur 
respectfully declined to leave, citing their First Amendment right to peacefully 
engage in political speech and petition activity in a public park. But Director 
Stebbins arrived and ordered them to cease collecting signatures, telling the pair 
that “no political activity” is permitted in Fort Hunter Park.  

1 FIRE is a nonpartisan, nonprofit organization dedicated to defending the individual rights of 
all Americans to free speech and free thought—the essential qualities of liberty. 
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advantage, opens up his property for use by the public in general, the more do his 
rights become circumscribed by the statutory and constitutional rights of those 
who use it”).  

 
Dauphin County’s prohibition on political activity in Fort Hunter Park is an 

ongoing violation of 
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cc: Joseph A. Curcillo, III, Esq., Chief Solicitor, Dauphin County Solicitor’s 

 Office, via FedEx Overnight and email to jcurcillo@dauphinc.org 
 

Anthea Stebbins, Director Dauphin County Parks and Recreation 
Department, via FedEx Overnight and email to 
astebbins@dauphincounty.gov 

  
Encl.  




